
 
Summer 2021 

HumanCare Russia wish everyone a blessed spring and summer 

We have just had the general meeting, and Father Pavel and Irina Smirnova in Moscow sent a 

greeting with thanks to members and donors.  

During this time, our help has been really significant, as seen their letter: 

 

Grateful Letter  

Dear members of the Society ”HumanCare Russia” ! 

 

The past 2020 turned out to be very difficult for all of us. Many of us have suffered from the 

coronavirus disease, several people from our community have died as a result of this disease, and 

economic life has come to a standstill.  

As a result, many families found themselves in great trouble. And in this situation, your help turned 

out to be a real miracle. It is difficult to convey in words the feeling of our deep gratitude for the 

means of support that you were able to send. These were sometimes the only remedies available 

in hopeless situations. Our parishioners sincerely thank you for giving them the opportunity to get 

out of this difficult financial crisis.  

Some of us were able to pay off rent arrears for which they had absolutely no money, as they lost 

their jobs and were left without maintenance. Others were able to buy the necessary clothes and 

footwear for the children, the prices of which rose dramatically. One of our parishioners underwent 

a major toe amputation that prevented her from walking for two months. She needed special 

orthopedic shoes. In addition, her entire family fell ill with covid, and her mother died. She stayed 



with her disabled daughter. She needed literally everything - shoes, clothing, food, food for the 

turtle, money for a taxi to travel to doctors, payment for a surgical nurse.  

Five large families received your financial aid and humanitarian aid in the form of clothes, shoes 

and toys from the Swedish Embassy in Moscow, with which friendly relations were established 

thanks to Connie Meyer.  

Father Pavel underwent eye surgery in August, and in December fell seriously ill with covid, which 

required a lot of money for its treatment. He devoted all his free time to visiting the sick and 

delivering the necessary medicines, food and things bought with your donations and with his own 

funds.  

Your help was so essential, necessary, varied and timely that our people are extremely moved 

and convey their warmest gratitude to you. We sincerely wish you health in this difficult time of a 

pandemic, strong immunity, and Easter joy! 

 

Your representatives in Moscow  

Archpriest Pavel Vishnevsky & Irina Smirnova 

 

 

 

Coronaen in Moscow 

According to https://www.themoscowtimes.com Russia has confirmed Friday April 23 confirmed 

8,840 new coronavirus cases and 398 deaths. Russia has confirmed 4,744,961 cases of 

coronavirus and 107,501 deaths, according to the national coronavirus information center.  

But there is a much greater excess mortality. 

 

Russia vaccinates with the Sputnik V vaccine, which should not have serious side effects. April 15  

820,000 residents of Moscow ( 6 percent of the capital's total population), have received both 

doses of the vaccine and 1 million have had the first vaccine dose. The pandemic has also had 

major economic consequences for the population, and as Irina Smirnova and Fr. Pavel say there 

are serious consequences for the families we support. Therefore we will very soon send donations 

again. We say thank you to all, who have made this donation possible. 

 

https://www.themoscowtimes.com/


Orthodox Easter 

We are approaching Orthodox Easter. That's why we all wish you a happy Easter with pictures 

that Connie Meyer has put on her Facebook page. 

 
 

Христос воскрес - Да, действительно воскрес 
 

Christ is risen – He is truly risen 

 
 

We wish you a wonderful summer 

The best greetings 

HumanCare Russia 

https://humancarerussia.dk/english.html 


